Parents/guardians,

I wanted to pass this information on to you so that it would be clear what is expected of your student in Spanish I.  These are the MISD guidelines for receiving credit for a high school class taken in middle school.  At Wester, this would pertain to Spanish, Algebra I, and Health.
· High school credit courses taken at the middle schools are like every other high school course in the district for credit and GPA purposes.  

· Each semester of a high school credit course taken @ middle school has always been awarded one half credit, and each semester grade stood alone for credit and high school GPA purposes.

· The two semesters of a high school credit course taken @ middle school are no longer averaged for a final grade.   A passing final average caused parents and others to incorrectly interpret the average to mean that the student received credit for both semesters even if one semester was failed.   

· Credit for a high school credit course taken @ middle school will continue to be awarded at the end of each semester with a grade of 70 or above.  

•
Special Note:  If a student fails the 1st semester of any course with a minimum of 65-69 and passes the 2nd semester with a high enough grade for an overall average of 70 for the full course, a full credit will be granted.  In this situation, for averaging to occur, the courses must have been taken during the same school year and in consecutive semesters. 
In other words, you MUST PASS BOTH SEMESTERS to move on to Spanish II.  If you fail the first semester with a 65 or higher, you may pull your year “average” up to 70 to get a full credit.  However, you WILL NOT GO TO SPANISH II, IF YOU FAIL THE 2ND SEMESTER, EVEN IF THE 2 SEMESTERS WOULD AVERAGE TO A 70.  
Stephanie Cooley
Spanish Teacher 

Wester Middle School
